ÉCOLE CAMILLE J. LEROUGE SCHOOL NEWS

Ancré dans la foi : Guidé par la grâce, porté par l'espoir, transformé par l'amour Anchored in Faith: Guided by Grace, Uplifted by Hope, Transformed by Love



Dear Parents.

Firstly, we would like to thank each and every one of you who have reached out to our staff to offer your support, prayers and understanding. This has been so uplifting and appreciated and certainly made these last few days more manageable.

Please take a few minutes to read through the following information, should our schools be closed on October 6, 2025. We have linked the <u>RDCRS UPDATE</u> for your reference, which is a comprehensive document explaining what will happen on Monday if no settlement is reached.

We are anticipating that on Monday October 6, our schools will be closed and students will not be able to attend. Teachers will not be teaching online and extracurricular activites, including sports, will be suspended. Teachers will also not be responding to emails or expected to communicate lessons, assessments or activities.

Our school will have our support staff working within the building and will be available to answer the phones, should you have any questions. Our office number is 403-347-7830.

In the event that your child has left something behind at school the office staff will be able to facilitate the retrival of the item but technology or library books will not be distributed. Students will be encouraged to bring personal and necessary items home with them tomorrow.

Schoology & Google Classrooms

During this anticipated disruption please know that your child's teacher will not be posting work to their Schoology or Google Classroom, they will not be answering emails and will not be supporting learning at home. Work that has been previously taught and posted will remain available for review.

ECJL Cafeteria

In the event that we are not in school beginning October 6, all cafeteria orders will be credited until school resumes and menus might be adjusted. Our cafeteria team will communicate with you, should any changes be made to menus.

ECJL Read-a-Thon

Our School Council encourages your child to keep reading over the time they are away at school and will adjust the timelines of our annual Read-a-Thon if necessary.

Steel Pony Farm Veggie Bundles

Thank you to the many families who ordered veggies from Steel Pony Farms. Pick up will remain on Wednesday October 8 here at the school. Please stop by the school between 9-3pm on Wednesday, Thursday or Friday next week.

Our school webpage and the RDCRS webpage will be updated when necessary to ensure that you, our families, have up to date information regarding this pending job action. After October 6, do not hesitate to reach out to the our Division office staff at 403-343-1055 or to our office staff if you have any questions which are not answered in the update.

If we can answer any questions tomorrow please reach out to myself or Mme Cellini at the school or via email. We pray that this disruption is short and we have greatly appreciated the support from families we have received thus far. As a group of Catholic educators we will continue to rely on our faith and pray for a positive resolution so we can get back to doing what we love - teaching your childen in this building.

Yours in Catholic Education.

Sinead Armstrong. Cynthia Campbell & Alanna Cellini